
 
MINUTES – GLASTONBURY RECREATION COMMISSION 
 
REGULAR MEETING – March 18, 2024 
 
The Glastonbury Recreation Commission held a Regular Meeting on Monday, March 18, 2024 
 
Commission Members Present: John Langmaid, Mario DiLoreto, Leo Colgan, Ellen Saunig, Jessica Wallace 
Absent: Luther Weeks 
 
Others Present: Lisa Zerio, Director of Parks and Recreation, Matt Pacheone, Director of Hartwell Soccer, Peter Cicolini, 
President of Hartwell Soccer. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 

 ROLL CALL 
 

 CORRESPONDENCE 

 None 
 

 MINUTES OF THE February 26, 2024, REGULAR MEETING were approved unanimously  
(Motioned by Ellen Saunig, Seconded by Leo Colgan) 

 

 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 None 
 

 DIRECTOR’S REPORT  
 Bob Shipman Memorial                                                                                        

 Welles Playground         

 DEEP Trail Grant                                                                                                      

 

 OLD BUSINESS 
 Little League Project                                                                           

 Budget- FY 24-25         

 Center Green Improvements         

 Open Space Management Plan                                                                             

 Cotton Hollow Mill Ruins                                                                                    

 1361 Main Street (Audubon Building) Proposed Uses   
 

  NEW BUSINESS 
 Hartwell Soccer                                                 

 Eagle Scout Projects- Update        

 Addison Pool Filter Project 

 Grange Pool Filter & Filter Room Project        

  

 ADJOURNMENT- ADJOURNED at 6:51 p.m.  
(Motioned by Ellen Saunig, Seconded by Leo Colgan) 

 
Next scheduled meeting – April 15, 2024, 5:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Lisa Zerio, Director of Parks & Recreation 


